Eccles Community Committee - 25th May, 2010


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Gateway,
Barton Lane,
Eccles.

25th May, 2010

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
8.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Boshell, Cullen, Davies, Morris, Mullen, and Potter


A. Faulkner - Eccles Joint Bowling Association




J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists



B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents' Association



G. Hearn - Park Residents' Association



E. Charnley - Friends of Eccles Station (FRECCLES)


J. Rayner - Eccles Festival Committee



J. Graham - Can't Cook! Will Cook!



S. Baines - Friends of Winton Park



J. Matthews - Westwood Park Community Association



A. Shahid - Salford Link Project


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



J. Smith - Monton Resident


S. Jones - Local Resident


Y. Bagail - Yemeni Community Association


B. Marshall - Freccles/Salford Allotment Association



S. Lally - Cawdor House Resident


T. Rook - Park Residents' Association

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator



J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager



M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate



W. Anees - Eccles Neighbourhood Management Team



P. Gill


) Sustainable Regeneration Directorate 


L. Braid-Woolley 
)


A Morris - Salford Community Leisure


J. Gorse  - Greater Manchester Police



J. Turner - NHS Salford



K. Lucas - Customer and Support Services Directorate



B. Yates - Urban Vision Partnership



S. Vickers 
) NHS Health Improvement Team



K. Kaur 
)



M. Madden - City West Housing Trust

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT John Mathews be elected as Chair of the Committee for the municipal year 2010/11.


John Matthews - in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as Deputy Chair of the Committee for the municipal year 2010/11.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Judith Tope, Councillor David Lancaster, David Lamb (Alder Park Tenants and Residents' Association), Barbara Holmes (Eccles Mothers' Union), Joyce Phillips (Patricroft Ladies' Bowling Club), Pauline Thompson (Brookhouse Community Association), John Pooley (Cleveley Allotment Association) and Joyce Evans (Salford Forum of Older People).
4.
DATES OF MEETINGS 2010/11

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the following suggested dates of meetings for the Eccles Community Committee during the municipal year 2010/11:-

Tuesday 27th July 2010


Tuesday 28th September 2010


Tuesday 23rd November 2010


Tuesday 25th January 2011


Tuesday 22nd March 2011


Tuesday 24th May 2011


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the meeting of the committee for the municipal year 2010/11 being held on the above dates, all to commence at 7.00 p.m. with the exception of those to be held in November 2010 and January 2011, which will commence at 2.00 p.m.    

5.
REVIEW/CONFIRMATION OF MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that the Committee currently had 38 members as follows:-



(a)
Councillors
	Name

	Representing

	Paula Boshell
	Winton Ward

	John Cullen
	Eccles Ward

	Ann Davies
	Eccles Ward

	David Jolley
	Barton Ward

	David Lancaster
	Winton Ward

	Margaret Morris
	Winton Ward

	John Mullen
	Barton Ward

	Norbert Potter
	Barton Ward

	Judith Tope
	Eccles Ward



(b)
Community Representatives
	Name

	Representing

	Mohammed Al Nomire
	Yemeni Community Association

	Steven Baines
	Friends of Winton Park

	Don Booth
	Tindall Street Allotment Group

	Elizabeth Charnley
	Friends of Eccles Station (FRECCLES)

	Joyce Evans
	Salford Forum for Older People

	Ann Faulkner
	Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association

	Penny Gilmour
	Grange Road Residents' Association

	Joseph Graham
	Can't Cook! Will Cook!

	Jonathan Grieves
	Mather Road Residents' Association

	Susan Hall
	New Lane Residents' Association

	Gilbert Hearn
	Park Residents' Association

	Barbara Holmes
	Eccles Mothers' Union 

	David Lamb
	Alder Park Tenants and Residents Association

	John Matthews
	Westwood Park Community Association

	Terrence Mumford
	Salford Disability Forum

	Deb Owen
	Deans Youth and Ladies' Football Club

	Christopher Payne
	Quaker Bridge Improvement Group

	Joyce Phillips
	Patricroft Ladies' Bowling Club

	John Pooley
	Cleveleys Allotment Association

	Imran Qurashi
	Bangladeshi Association

	Jim Rayner
	Eccles Festival Committee

	Kate Salesse
	Clarendon Community Association

	Abdul Shahid
	Salford Link Project

	Ron Sharpe
	Southway Tenants' Association

	Susan Simpson
	Barton Residents' Association

	Bruce Thompson
	Ellesmere Park Residents' Association

	Pauline Thompson
	Brookhouse Community Association

	Jim Wheelton
	Salford Disabled Motorists and Access

	Chris Whitefoot
	Monton Village Community Association



RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Councillor membership of the Committee, as detailed in (a) above, be noted.



(2) THAT the organisations detailed in (b) above, be confirmed as members of the Community Committee to be represented by the persons indicated for 2010/11.

6.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET 

SUB-GROUP

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the current membership of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group.   The report indicated that in 2009/10, the group comprised six members (one councillor, one community representative from each of the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards) with Jim Wheelton acting as Chairman:-
	Barton Ward


	Eccles Ward
	Winton Ward

	Councillor David Jolley

Gilbert Hearn
	Councillor Ann Davies

Joyce Evans


	Councillor David Lancaster

John Matthews



RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Councillor David Jolley, Councillor Ann Davies and Councillor David Lancaster be appointed as the Council representatives on the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group for 2010/11, for the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards, respectively.   



(2) THAT Gilbert Hearn, Joyce Evans and John Matthews be appointed as the community representatives on the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group 2010/11, for the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards respectively.



(3) THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as the Chairman of the Eccles Community Committee Budget Sub-Group for 2010/11.
7.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the committee held on 23rd March, 2010, subject to minute 88(ix) being amended to indicate that a grant of £500, rather than £950, had been awarded to Can't Cook! Will Cook!, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.  
8.
COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Inspector Jill Gorse provided statistics in relation to recorded crime within the Eccles community committee area, over the past two months, together with details of recent activities and which were summarised as follows:-

· a 26% reduction in domestic burglaries, reference was made for residents to be vigilant and take basic security measures, particularly in summer months and not leave windows and doors open, so as to prevent opportunist thieves.
· 4 offences where people had gained entry to homes posing as officials

· an 83% reduction in robberies

· 29 thefts of motor vehicles, it was noted that the stealing of registration plates was becoming an increasing problem

· a new emphasis on combating anti social behaviour, specifically Operation Gabriel which was a force wide initiative aimed at both persons responsible and victims of such activity
· there had been a recent fire at Winton Baptist Church which was currently being investigated as a suspected arson attack


Stephen Baines expressed thanks for police presence and their involvement with 


activities in Winton Park the previous weekend.


Tom Rook referred to an increase in people using private hire vehicles and leaving 


without paying. Jill Gorse replied that she was not aware of such an increase in this 


type of crime, but requested that private hire drivers always reported them when they 


occurred.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.
9.
SALFORD WEST REGENERATION PROGRAMME
The Committee received a presentation from Lynn Braid-Woolley which outlined progress with regard to the Salford West Regeneration Programme specifically in Eccles Town Centre and which focused on the following key issues:-
· investing in public buildings 

· building in front improvement scheme

· environmental improvements

· increasing footfall in Eccles Town Centre through

· events

· shop local campaign

· support for retailers and businesses


Stephen Lally asked whether similar improvements were planned for the Patricroft 


area.  Lynn Braid-Woolley replied this was the case, as part of the wider Salford 


Regeneration Programme.

Tom Rook asked whether there was a possibility that free car parking could 

be provided at the car park to the rear of Eccles Mall.  Lynn Braid-Woolley replied that this was an issue which was being investigated.   


Tom Rook also referred to the issue of private hire vehicles being unable to drop off 


or collect passengers in Eccles Town Centre due to restrictions around the 


pedestrianised area. John Matthews said that perhaps we need to clarify the 


regulations in terms of private hire vehicles entering the pedestrianised area.   

Gilbert Hearn referred to the use of security shutters on shop premises which he 


suggested were often unsightly. Lynn Braid-Woolley replied that this problem was 


recognised and was being looked at specifically the use of internal shutters which 


were less obtrusive.


Gilbert Hearn referred to the disabled parking at Gateway and the fact there was no 


rear access to library which meant that people then had to walk all around the 

building to the main entries.  Lynn Braid-Woolley said she would feed these comments back to the library manager.
John Matthews referred to the possible need for the committee to re-visit the City Council's draft Core Strategy before it was presented to the City Council for adoption. 

RESOLVED:
THAT Lynn Braid-Woolley be thanked for her presentation, the contents of which were noted.

10.
HIGHWAYS CAPITAL PROGRAMME DEVOLVED FUNDING

Julie Blagden reported that Councillor Derek Antrobus, the Lead Member for 


Planning, had sought views from community committees as to how the highways 


budgets were allocated to each area.  In summary proposed alternatives for 
allocation were by population, length of highway or incidents of road injuries.  Julie 


Blagden reported that this matter had been referred to the Environment and 


Transport Task Group who had recommended that the existing method by which 


each community committee area received £100,000 be continued.

RESOLVED: THAT the recommendation of the Environmental Transport Task 


Group be endorsed.

11.
ECCLES BUDGET GROUP

The committee received details of the current budget statement 2010/11, in respect 
of the devolved budgets.   In addition, details were submitted of the meeting of the 


Eccles Budget Sub-Group held on 14th May, 2010, which recommended the actions 

indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budgets allocated to the community committee:-
	
	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation

	(i)
	Eden Eccles
	Towards rent and equipment
	£1,941.56
	£1,941.56

	(ii)
	Friends of Patricroft Station
	Towards footpath improvements
	£3,484.00
	£3,484.00 approved

	(iii)
	Salford Show
	Towards prizes, printing and purchase costs
	£185.98
	£100.00 approved

	(iv)
	Westwood Park Community Association
	Towards room hire and stationery costs
	£253.00
	£253.00

approved

	(v)
	Patricroft Ladies' Bowling Club


	Purchase of new water boiler
	£350.00
	£350.00 approved

	(vi)
	Friday Afternoon Social Club
	Room hire costs
	£393.60
	deferred following the submission of further information

	(vii)
	Monton Amateurs Juniors
	Towards purchase of kit and equipment
	£500.00
	£500.00 approved (to be met from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(viii)
	Salford Ranger Team
	Contribution towards event costs
	£500.00
	£500.00 approved

	(ix)
	Mature Movers
	Room hire costs
	£615.00
	£500.00 approved (to be met from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(x)
	Westwood Senior Dancing Group
	Room hire costs
	£615.00
	£500.00 approved (to be met from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)


	(xi)
	Eccles Festival
	Towards hire of portoloos and insurance costs
	£652.50
	£550.00 approved

	(xii)
	Christchurch over 60's 


	Room hire costs
	£873.60
	£500.00 approved

	(xiii)
	Eccles Youth Centre
	Towards instructor fees and refreshments 
	£1,662.00
	£1,400.00 approved (to be met £1,000.00 from the Devolved budget and £400.00 from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(xiv)
	Eccles Health Improvement Team
	Towards staging of dance projects
	£2,320.00
	£1,320.00 approved (to be met £900.00 from the Community Health and Wellbeing Fund and £420.00 from the devolved budget)

	(xv)
	Monaco Morris Dancers
	Room hire costs
	£2,392.50
	£1,950.00 approved

	(xvi)
	Friends of Lewis Street Primary School
	Towards purchase of computers, desks and chairs
	£3,671.87
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xvii)
	Monton Amateurs F.C.
	Towards construction of access road to club premises
	£6,225.54
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xviii)
	Park Residents' Association
	For colour flyers and distribution costs
	£349.00
	Refused



(All grants to be met from the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, 


unless otherwise stated).

John Matthews and Gilbert Hearn declared an interest in the applications detailed in 

(iv) and (xviii) above, and did not take part in the discussion, or vote thereon.  It was 
also noted that they, together with Councillor David Jolley in relation to the application detailed in (xvi) above, had made similar declarations at the meeting of 

the Eccles Budget Sub-Group  held on 14th May, 2010.

Councillor Norbert Potter referred to the application by the Hammer Action Group 
towards project costs for the restoration of the James Nasmyth Steam Hammer totalling £49,525.00,which had been considered to the meeting of the community committee held on 23rd March, 2010. He said it was necessary to examine other sources of funding for the project first before determining any grant from the community committee's devolved budget. He also added that he had offered his services to the Group as the City Council's Heritage Champion, but as yet had not been contacted by them. Julie Blagden commented that the sum of £49,525.00 was the total costs of the project, however this was not to be sought solely from the community committee, with the application to the devolved budget anticipated to amount to approximately £15,000.00. 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group held 


on 14th May, 2010 and summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the financial position statement 2010/11, in respect of the 


Eccles Community Devolved Budgets be noted.
12.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE TASK GROUP

Details were submitted on the dates and venues, for the forthcoming meetings of 


the various task groups of the community committee.   


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

13.
PROVISION OF PUBLIC TRANSPORT INFORMATION


The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report 


indicating that at a recent meeting of the Salford Travel Partnership consideration 
had been given to the provision of public transport information throughout the City 


and it was requested that the views of the respective community committees be 


sought on this.

The following issues were highlighted by members of the committee:-

· provision of better information in relation to train services, and this to be combined with bus timetable information wherever possible

· the timetable for Eccles station should be more widely advertised possibly key spots around the town centre and not just at the station itself.

· provision of real time information at bus and rail interchanges

· current text message system providing the time of next bus service, be reviewed to see whether it can be provided by other means rather than a premium rate number as at present


RESOLVED:
THAT the issues, as summarised above be forwarded to the Salford 


Travel Partnership

14.
CAWDOR HOUSE

Stephen Lally referred to issues relating to Cawdor House.    

Julie Blagden suggested that Margaret Madden and other officers meet with Stephen Lally outside of the meeting to identify the specific issues on which he had concerns and in turn see if they could be remedied. It was also agreed that the proposals for Cawdor House be brought to a future meeting of the  

community committee.    


RESOLVED:
THAT the action proposed by Julie Blagden as detailed above be 


endorsed.

15.
URBAN VISION REPRESENTATIVE 


It was reported that Ben Yates had been appointed as Urban Vision's link officer for 

the committee.  John Matthews welcomed Ben to the meeting and paid tribute to 

Perry Twigg, who had previously acted in this capacity.
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